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To: Park Superintendents 

From: Assistant to the Director for Science and Technology, WASO 

Subject: ECONOMIC BENEFITS OF PARKS ON LOCAL ECONOMIES 

In my Superintendents Memo #17, dated 6/3/90, I indicated that Dr. Ken Hornback 
of the Denver Statistical Office had developed an economic model that could be 
used to estimate economic benefits of parks for local economies. This model was 
called the Money Generation Model, or MGM. The original Money Generation Model 
focused primarily on the economic benefits associated with park tourism 
expenditures. In the material that is attached, the MGM is expanded to include 
the economic effects of two additional types of expenditures, namely expenditures 
by the Federal Government for National Park Service salaries, park construction 
projects, and other park-related activities; and expenditures by other outside 
parties. such as state spending for park access roads, or dollars spent by 
outside interests for marinas, motels, restaurants, and other park-related 
capital development projects. 

The Money Generation Model presented here enables a superintendent to estimate 
how tourism expenditures, Federal Government expenditures, and expenditures by 
other outside parties benefit three important components of the local area 
economy: (1) new sales. as measured by increased purchases of goods and services; 
(2) increased sales tax and income tax revenues; and (3) number of new jobs 
created. 

Park managers will find that the Money Generation Model is easy to apply and 
produces quantifiable measures of park economic benefits that can be used for 
planning, concessions management, budget justifications, tourism marketing, 
assessing the contributions of parks to communities, justifying the upgrading of 
privately owned travel and tourism support facilities, etc. These all are 
important considerations in dealing with the many diverse publics with whom the 
NPS interacts on a continuing basis. However, four things need to be emphasized: 

1. The Money Generation Model is designed to estimate economic benefits in the 
local area around the park; it is not designed to be used on a regional or 
statewide basis. 

2. The Money Generation Model is driven by visitor and park expenditure data; 
it does not consider economic benefits such as enhanced real estate values, 
improved recreational and cultural opportunities for local residents, improved 
community services, etc., that derive from the park. 

IN REPLY REFER TO: 



3. A number of assumptions have been made about taxable income ratios, indirect 
sales multipliers, etc., in order to simplify the economic benefit calculations. 
Because the accuracy of the results depends on the quality of the input data, 
whenever possible, the user of the Money Generation Model should replace these 
assumed values by values that are representative of the local area being studied. 
Local Chambers of Commerce or state tourism offices often can be most helpful 
here should the park not elect to use average values. 

4. It is emphasized that the Money Generation Model is intended to provide a 
fast and virtually zero cost estimate of the economic consequences of a park on 
the economy of the surrounding local area. 

Those superintendents who have questions about the application of the model or 
the calculation procedures should contact the Denver Statistical Office. 
Similarly, those superintendents who require more accurate or more detailed data 
about park economic benefits should contact the Denver Statistical Office or ask 
the Regional Social Scientist to identify a university resource economist who can 
provide the needed assistance. 

Richard H. Briceland 

Attachment 
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